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Response to FAQs regarding Reopening of Schools 

 

 
Good afternoon Amelia Families.  I am Dr. Lori Harper, Division Superintendent.  First, I 
would like to thank those of you who have already completed the student survey we 
sent out last week.  The purpose of our survey was to hear from each of you regarding 
which option you prefer for your student for next school year.  As I explained in my 
press release, we are extremely saddened that we cannot have all of our students 
together at the same time, in a normal school setting.  We are offering both remote 
instruction and hybrid instruction for our students.  Transportation needs will determine 
how many days our hybrid students will be able to attend school each week.   
 

I wanted to take a few moments and try to address some of the frequently asked 
questions we have heard and seen on our school division Facebook page. 
 

Will students be required to wear a mask?  The Governor, in Executive Order 63, 
requires that all persons ages 10 and up, wear a mask or face covering when entering a 
public building.  There is an exception for students participating in face to face classes 
in public education.  While we recommend that all persons ages 10 and up wear a mask 
when inside our school buildings, parents may ultimately decide whether or not their 
child wears a mask during school.   
 

Will Electives and Resource classes be held?  We plan on offering a full academic 
schedule for every student.  Students will participate in electives and resource classes 
both virtually and in-person.  Some CTE electives, such as Cosmetology, will require 
some in-person instruction due to the nature of the content.  We are working with Mrs. 
Harris at the Amelia Nottoway Technical Center to plan for instruction. 
 

 

Will Recess be held at the elementary school?  We plan on providing recess for 
students but must adhere to the Phase 3 guidelines for social distancing and gathering 
of large groups.  Recess will possibly be a combination of playground equipment and 
other free-play activities to help adhere to the latest social distancing requirements. 
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Can students who need more help attend more days than other 
students?  According to the most recent guidelines, students must maintain 6 foot 
social distance in the classroom and on our school buses.  Presently, that means that 
15 students at a time can be transported on our largest buses.  Transportation 
limitations will likely mean that our students can attend either 1 or 2 days per week.  We 
will look into the possibility of other options as we receive additional guidance. 
 

Will lunch be provided for students who are learning at home?   We have not been 
given information yet from VDOE as to whether we will be provided waivers for our food 
service program to enable us to serve students lunch on the days in which students are 
taught remotely.  As soon as we receive additional information from VDOE we will 
provide an update. 
 

Will students have to take SOLs?  We have not received any official guidance from 
VDOE regarding whether students will have to take SOL tests during the 2020-2021 
school year.  We will inform you when we receive information from either the United 
States Department of Education or VDOE. 
 

What about students who do not have internet access?  We are in the process of 
securing hotspots that can be distributed to families without internet as well as located 
at public locations throughout the county.  Teachers will record their instruction which 
will be shared both through Virtual Virginia and/or Google Classroom and uploaded to 
USB drives for those without internet access. 
 

How will this affect students with an IEP?  Students with an IEP will continue to be 
served by their case manager, both through virtual and hybrid instruction.  IEP goals 
and services will be modified as necessary and progress on IEP goals will continue to 
be closely monitored.  Special education teachers will continue to maintain close 
contact with both students and parents. 
 

What devices will students receive?  All students grades K through 12 will receive a 
Chromebook device to use at home for remote/online instruction.  Pre-K students will 
receive a Chrome Ipad device similar to a tablet.  Devices will be distributed to students 
sometime after July 1st when they become available.  Parents will need to pay the $35 
usage fee and complete the Chromebook agreement form. 
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We hope that we have helped provide answers to some of the more frequently asked 
questions regarding the upcoming 2020-2021 school year.  Guidance provided to 
school divisions changes frequently.  As requirements change, we will continue to 
modify our plans accordingly.  As we receive additional guidance information we will 
share it with you.  We will also keep you continually updated regarding bus 
transportation and our hybrid instructional schedule for next year.  Thank you for your 
continued support of Amelia County Public Schools.  Please take a moment to complete 
our very important survey if you have not already done so.  Thank you! 

 


